




Families First Coronavirus Response Act and Paid Administrative Leave 
Page 3 
May 1, 2020 

3. An employee may supplement the first two weeks of expanded family medical leave with

emergency COVID-19 paid sick leave, paid administrative leave, if eligible, or other

accrued paid time off (sick, vacation, bonus).

4. Intermittent use of expanded family medical leave can be requested in no less than one­

week blocks of time.

Calculation of Regular Average Rate of Pay Under FFCRA 

1. Fair Labor Standards Act Nonexempt Employees: An employee's pay rate for

emergency paid sick leave and expanded family medical leave is the average regular

rate of pay, as defined in the federal Fair Labor Standards Act, for each full workweek in

which the employee has been employed over the six-month period immediately prior to

the day the leave would begin; or if employed less than six months, the entire period of

employment.

2. Fair Labor Standards Act Exempt Employees: The pay rate is calculated as the hourly

rate of the employee's annual salary.

3. Part-time and Temporary Employees: For employees with variable weekly schedules,

the rate of pay is calculated at 14 times the average number of hours that the employee

was scheduled to work per calendar day over the sixth-month period ending on the date

in which the employee takes paid sick leave, including hours for which the employee took

leave of any type. If employed for less than a sixth-month period, the rate of pay will be

calculated at 14 times the expected number of hours per week that was agreed upon at

the time of hiring. If no agreement was made, the pay rate calculation will be 14 times the

average number of hours per calendar day that employee was scheduled to work over

the entire period of employment, including hours for which the employee took leave of

any type.

Requesting Emergency Paid Sick Leave and Expanded Paid Parental Leave 

NC State Human Resources and campus stakeholders are developing a dedicated webpage that will 

include important information about the Families First Coronavirus Response Act, such as links to the 

UNC System regulation, FAQs and a link to an online request form. The online request form will be 

located on MyPack Portal. 

The request form for emergency paid sick leave and expanded family medical leave will be available on 

May 1, 2020. All emergency paid sick leave and expanded family medical leave requests must be 

submitted through MyPack Portal using the online request form. University Human Resources plans to 

send an email to all employees that will include links to our Families First Coronavirus Response Act 

webpage and the leave request form. 

Additional Information 

The Families First Coronavirus Response Act guidelines can be viewed here. 

For more information or questions regarding the act, please email University Human Resources at ffcra­

questions@ncsu.edu. 

For information or questions relating to ADA Accommodations, please email ada coordinator@ncsu.edu 

or to equalopportunity@ncsu.edu
.:.... 
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